## HACSU NEWS THE MENTAL HEALTH UNION



CALL 1300 651 931 FAX 03 9650 8122 EMAIL hacsu@hacsu.asn.au MAIL PO Box 206 Carlton VIC 3053 WEB www.hacsu.asn.au 👔 www.facebook.com/hacsu

AUTHORISED BY LLOYD WILLIAMS, STATE SECRETARY

Date 31/05/2019

Knowledge is power. Keep your colleagues informed by printing this newsletter to put up on your workplace noticeboard.

## HACSU ADVOCACY AT BALLARAT HEALTH!

## WHAT WE'RE DOING TO MAKE SURE THE BAD CULTURE DOESN'T RETURN

At our last members meeting at Ballarat Health, Mental Health Services we heard of concerns that the culture of bullying may be returning to the organisation. HACSU members worked tirelessly in recent years to stamp out bad behaviour including institutionalised bullying and harassment of members.

At the request of members, HACSU officials wrote to the Department of Health and Human Services to advise of the issue.

We heard back yesterday and were advised that the issue is being taken very seriously and will be addressed. Visitors from the Department will be attending Ballarat Health this coming Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> of June to discuss these issues.

We've also agreed that an updated Culture Survey will be distributed to members at Ballarat Health to determine where the issues may be.

Keep your eye out – we'll soon release the survey to all members, and we encourage you to take part! The survey will be anonymous and will help us to identify any issues and stamp out any bullying that takes place.

If you're experiencing issues with bullying or harassment at work, please contact HACSU Assist on 1300 651 931 or talk to your workplace Delegate ASAP.